Town Meeting January 20, 2016

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Selectman Jeff Haney. Assistant Town Clerk Linda J McKane read the call and return of posting. Scott Halstead moved to nominate August Palmer, Seconded. There being no other nomination First Selectman George Temple called for a vote.

Nomination Carried: Unanimous

Moderator Palmer read the eligibility to vote at a town meeting per Town of Oxford Charter.

Tom Kelly moved Item 1, seconded:

ITEM 1 Shall the Town of Oxford authorize the following appropriation request:

To: W.P.C.A. Wages Coverage 5580-570-125 \$41,406.08 FROM: General Fund Balance 5320-560-5320 \$41,406.08 as approved by the Board of Selectman on 12/3/15 and Board of Finance on 12/21/15?

Discussion:

Scott Halstead, 229 Chestnut Tree Hill Rd, W.P.C.A. stated that this was for the repair of the sewer line on Towner lane.

First Selectman George Temple asked if this was completed and if there were going to be any more Bills coming for this project?

Scott stated that all the bills are in and yes this is the complete cost.

First Selectman George Temple asked if there will be any other repairs for any other part of the line?

Scott stated that he could not say if any other repairs will need to be made in the further but this part is repaired and completed and this money is the total that is due.

There being no other discussion the Moderator called for a vote on Item 1: Motion Carried: Unanimous

Tom Kelly moved Item 2, Seconded

ITEM 2 Shall the Town of Oxford authorize the following appropriation request:

TO: W.P.C.A. Wages Covered 5580-517-126 \$10,000.00
FROM: General Fund Balance \$10,000.00
as approved by the Board of Selectmen on 12/3/15 and the Board of Finance on 12/21/15?

Discussion:

Scott Halstead 229 Chestnut Tree Hill Road, W.P.C.A stated this was payments for the sewer line on route 67. We received payments from Haynes and this money is for the inspector.

First Selectmen George Temple asked if there will be any more money requested for this project?

Larry Ellis, W.P.C.A. stated yes there will be more requested.

First Selectman George Temple asked Martin Wing if he had inspected the project? Martin Stated yes he was there for the digging up, laying of the gravel and pipe and covering up the hole of the project.

There being no other discussion Moderator called for a vote on Item 2: Motion Carried: Unanimous

Tom Kelly moved to adjourn, Seconded: Meeting Adjourned at 7:09 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted,

Linda J McKane, CCMC Assistant Town Clerk

